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AN ACT relating to the military; establishing a fund for 
monies collected from soldier billeting operations; 
specifying the use of monies in the fund; specifying 
administration of the fund; requiring rulemaking; and 
providing for an effective date. 
 
Be It Enacted by the Legislature of the State of Wyoming: 
 

Section 1.  W.S. 19-7-205 and 19-7-206 are created to 
read: 

 
19-7-205.  Wyoming military department billeting 

operations fund; investment by state treasurer. 
 
(a)  A fund is established which shall be known as the 

Wyoming military department billeting operations fund.   
 
(b)  Monies received from the operation of billeting 

activities shall be transmitted to the state treasurer for 
credit to the fund monthly and shall be invested by the 
state treasurer as authorized under W.S. 9-4-715(a), (d) 
and (e) in a manner designed to obtain the highest return 
possible consistent with preservation of the transmitted 
monies.  Income and any interest earned from investment of 
the fund shall be monthly credited by the state treasurer 
to the fund and distributed in accordance with W.S. 
19-7-206.  

 
19-7-206.  Wyoming military department billeting 

operations fund; uses of fund; administration; rulemaking.  
 
(a)  Income and any interest earned from the billeting 

operations fund created by W.S. 19-7-205 shall be 
administered by the adjutant general. 
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(b)  Income and any interest earned in the billeting 
operations fund shall be used only to operate day to day 
billeting activities at Camp Guernsey for the benefit of 
paying customers using chargeable quarters, including 
personnel, cleaning, laundry and amenity services. 

 
(c)  No minimum balance is required to be maintained 

in the fund.  The fund may be drawn to a zero balance at 
any time using normal approval processes for the movement 
of monies.   

 
(d)  The adjutant general shall promulgate rules and 

regulations for the administration of the billeting 
operations fund created by W.S. 19-7-205. 
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Section 2.  This act is effective immediately upon 
completion of all acts necessary for a bill to become law 
as provided by Article 4, Section 8 of the Wyoming 
Constitution. 

 
(END) 
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 Governor  
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 DATE APPROVED: _________  
 
I hereby certify that this act originated in the Senate. 
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